Prevention of Duplication of Services with other Service Organizations
The Salvation Army Oshawa receives Christmas registration information from all of the larger organizations in the community that offer a similar service. The policy is that each family can register for food and toy assistance at only one location. As the keeper of the central database of registrations, other organizations can contact us to inquire about possible duplication of service, and we alert the other organizations when registration duplications are found. It is then decided mutually which location is to provide the assistance to these families.

The Salvation Army Oshawa specifically asks that other service organizations provide us with the names and dates of birth of all registrants, as these are the simplest pieces of information to check for duplication of service. Where an organization fails to provide this particular information (e.g., provides address information instead of date of birth), we unfortunately do not have the time during the busy pre-Christmas season to check for duplication of service. Most of the larger service organizations provide us with the appropriate information; however, there are several smaller organizations in

Oshawa that either do not provide the required information or fail to provide us with any registration information. In these cases, duplication of service may occur.
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